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thanpesticides) ornuclear radiationor fall-
out. 

[43 FR 10535, Mar. 14, 1978, as amended at 47 
FR 24689, June 8, 1982] 

§ 760.21 Application for payments by 
manufacturers. 

The affected manufacturer, or his 
legal representatives, shall file an ap-
plication for payment with the Deputy 
Administrator, FSA, Washington, D.C., 
through the county office serving the 
county where the contaminated prod-
uct is located. The application for pay-
ment may be in the form of a letter or 
memorandum. Such letter or memo-
randum, however, must be accom-
panied by acceptable documentation to 
support such application for payment. 

§ 760.22 Information to be furnished 
by manufacturer. 

The affected manufacturer shall fur-
nish the Deputy Administrator, 
through the county committee, com-
plete and accurate information suffi-
cient to enable him to make the deter-
mination as to the manufacturer’s eli-
gibility to receive an indemnity pay-
ment. Such information shall include, 
but is not limited to: 

(a) A copy of the notice or other evi-
dence of action by the public agency 
which resulted in the product being re-
moved from the commerical market. 

(b) The name of the pesticide causing 
the removal of the product from the 
commerical market and, to the extent 
possible, the source of the pesticide. 

(c) A record of the quantity of milk 
or butterfat used to produce the prod-
uct for which an indemnity payment is 
requested. 

(d) The identity of any pesticide used 
by the affected manufacturer. 

(e) Such other information as the 
Deputy Administrator may request to 
enable him to make the determina-
tions required in this subpart. 

§ 760.23 Other requirements for manu-
facturers. 

An indemnity payment may be made 
under this subpart to an affected man-
ufacturer only under the following con-
ditions: 

(a) If the pesticide contaminating the 
product was used by the affected manu-
facturer, he establishes each of the fol-

lowing: (1) That the pesticide, when 
used, was registered and recommended 
for such use as provided in § 760.2(f); (2) 
that the contamination of his product 
was not the result of his failure to use 
the pesticide in accordance with the di-
rections and limitations stated on the 
label of the pesticide; and (3) that the 
contamination of his product was not 
otherwise his fault. 

(b) If the pesticide contaminating the 
product was not used by the affected 
manufacturer: (1) He did not know or 
have reason to believe that the milk 
from which the product was processed 
contained a harmful level of pesticide 
residue, and (2) the contamination of 
his product was not otherwise his fault. 

(c) In the event that a manufacturer 
receives an indemnity payment under 
this subpart, and such manufacturer is 
later compensated for the same loss by 
the person (or the representative or 
successor in interest of such person) re-
sponsible for such loss, the indemnity 
payment shall be refunded by the man-
ufacturer to the Department of Agri-
culture: Provided, That the amount of 
such refund shall not exceed the 
amount of other compensation received 
by the manufacturer. 

[43 FR 10535, Mar. 14, 1978, as amended at 47 
FR 24689, June 8, 1982; 51 FR 12987, Apr. 17, 
1986; 52 FR 17935, May 13, 1987] 

GENERAL PROVISIONS 

§ 760.24 Limitation of authority. 

(a) County executive directors and 
State and county committees do not 
have authority to modify or waive any 
of the provisions of the regulations in 
this subpart. 

(b) The State committee may take 
any action authorized or required by 
the regulations in this subpart to be 
taken by the county committee when 
such action has not been taken by the 
county committee. The State com-
mittee may also: 

(1) Correct, or require a county com-
mittee to correct, any action taken by 
such county committee which is not in 
accordance with the regulations in this 
subpart, or (2) require a county com-
mittee to withhold taking any action 
which is not in accordance with the 
regulations in this subpart. 
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(c) No delegation herein to a State or 
county committee shall preclude the 
Deputy Administrator or his designee 
from determining any question arising 
under the regulations in this subpart 
or from reversing or modifying any de-
termination made by a State or county 
committee. 

§ 760.25 Estates and trusts; minors. 

(a) A receiver of an insolvent debtor’s 
estate and the trustee of a trust estate 
shall, for the purpose of this subpart, 
be considered to represent an insolvent 
affected farmer or manufacturer and 
the beneficiaries of a trust, respec-
tively, and the production of the re-
ceiver or trustee shall be considered to 
be the production of the person or man-
ufacturer he represents. Program docu-
ments executed by any such person will 
be accepted only if they are legally 
valid and such person has the authority 
to sign the applicable documents. 

(b) An affected dairy farmer or manu-
facturer who is a minor shall be eligi-
ble for indemnity payments only if he 
meets one of the following require-
ments: 

(1) The right of majority has been 
conferred on him by court proceedings 
or by statute; 

(2) A guardian has been appointed to 
manage his property and the applicable 
program documents are signed by the 
guardian; or 

(3) A bond is furnished under which 
the surety guarantees any loss in-
curred for which the minor would be 
liable had he been an adult. 

§ 760.26 Appeals. 

The appeal regulations issued by the 
Administrator, FSA, part 780 of this 
chapter, shall be applicable to appeals 
by dairy farmers or manufacturers 
from determinations made pursuant to 
the regulations in this subpart. 

§ 760.27 Setoffs. 

(a) If the affected farmer or manufac-
turer is indebted to any agency of the 
United States and such indebtedness is 
listed on the county debt record, in-
demnity payments due the affected 
farmer or manufacturer under the reg-
ulations in this part shall be applied, 
as provided in the Secretary’s setoff 

regulations, part 13 of this title, to 
such indebtedness. 

(b) Compliance with the provisions of 
this section shall not deprive the af-
fected farmer or manufacturer of any 
right he would otherwise have to con-
test the justness of the indebtedness 
involved in the setoff action, either by 
administrative appeal or by legal ac-
tion. 

§ 760.28 Overdisbursement. 
If the indemnity payment disbursed 

to an affected farmer or to a manufac-
turer exceeds the amount authorized 
under the regulations in this subpart, 
the affected farmer or manufacturer 
shall be personally liable for repay-
ment of the amount of such excess. 

§ 760.29 Death, incompetency, or dis-
appearance. 

In the case of the death, incom-
petency, or disappearance of any af-
fected farmer or manufacturer who 
would otherwise receive an indemnity 
payment, such payment may be made 
to the person or persons specified in 
the regulations contained in part 707 of 
this chapter. The person requesting 
such payment shall file Form FSA–325, 
‘‘Application for Payment of Amounts 
Due Persons Who Have Died, Dis-
appeared, or Have Been Declared In-
competent,’’ as provided in that part. 

[43 FR 10535, Mar. 14, 1978, as amended at 47 
FR 24689, June 8, 1982] 

§ 760.30 Records and inspection there-
of. 

(a) The affected farmer, as well as his 
milk handler and any other person who 
furnished information to such farmer 
or to the county committee for the 
purpose of enabling such farmer to re-
ceive a milk indemnity payment under 
this subpart, shall maintain any exist-
ing books, records, and accounts sup-
porting any information so furnished 
for 3 years following the end of the 
year during which the application for 
payment was filed. The affected farm-
er, his milk handler, and any other per-
son who furnishes such information to 
the affected farmer or to the county 
committee shall permit authorized rep-
resentatives of the Department of Agri-
culture and the General Accounting Of-
fice, during regular business hours, to 
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